
U.S. 24 Bridges over
Goodyear Road

Shawnee County

Visit the project webpage
for the latest information:

ike.ksdot.gov/us24-bridges-goodyear-road

PROJECT OVERVIEW

IKE—The Eisenhower Legacy 
Transportation Program—is a nearly 
$10 billion investment in the future of 
Kansas. This 10-year program and the 
transportation improvements it will 
deliver play a key role in making roads 
safer, supporting economic growth and 
creating more options and resources 
for Kansans and their communities.

KDOT is completing early design work 
for a project that will replace the U.S. 
24 bridges over Goodyear Road in 
north Topeka. This project is part of the 
KDOT Priority Bridge Replacement 
Program.
Replacement of the existing two 
bridges is necessary, as the structures 
are at the end of their service life. The 
project will reduce future maintenance 
needs and enhance connectivity from 
U.S. 24 to area businesses, homes and 
community locations.
The latest project information will be 
made available on the project 
webpage: ike.ksdot.gov/us24-bridges-
goodyear-road Project location

Pub# KA-6481-01.FA.2024.11

PROJECT DETAILS

Scope

Replacing two existing bridges, which 
involves roadway design, bridge 
design, traffic analysis, traffic 
modeling, developing a 
Transportation Management Plan, 
and community engagement.

Status Early design
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PRIORITY: Collaboration

KDOT is coordinating with the City of Topeka 
and Shawnee County on the replacement of 
the two bridges. Planned improvements are 
in alignment with the City of Topeka 
Comprehensive Plan 2040. The areas 
surrounding the U.S. 24 interchange 
are expected to remain primarily 
as commercial and industrial land uses.

The City of Topeka is also supporting 
improvements to this same location. 
In 2023, the City reconstructed the pavement 
on N.W. Goodyear Road between the ramps 
at its intersection with N.W. U.S. 24 highway, 
just north of Topeka's Goodyear Tire & 
Rubber Co. plant.

 COMMUNITY: Open House

KDOT planned and hosted an informational 
open house in November 2024. Members of 
the public attended to learn more about the 
U.S. 24 Bridges over Goodyear Road project 
and meet the project team. Information was 
also available about other projects that are 
being planned and in construction along the 
Topeka U.S. 24 and I-70 corridors.

Details of the public meeting are shared and 
posted to the project website and KDOT 
social channels.
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TIMELINE: Project Progress

summer 
2024

summer 
2025

fall 
2025

Complete early design

Finalize design

Construction anticipated 
to begin

This information can be made available in alternative languages and accessible 
formats upon request. Contact the KDOT Division of Communications, 700 SW 
Harrison St., 2nd Fl West, Topeka, KS 66603-3745 or dial 785-296-3585 for voice. 
Dial 711 for speech/hearing impaired. 
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